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	Regionwide CEO Meeting

Today, the regional transportation CEO's met to discuss the latest Southern California consensus efforts on the Federal TIGER program, the status of SB 375 implementation, the latest discussions on Caltrans guidelines on Public Private Partnership Guidelines, Southern California Associated Governments involvement on an Inland Empire Route Alignment Study and an update on Metrolink's FY 2009-2010 budget forecast and possible recommendations on service impacts and member agency additional support.

Our next scheduled meeting is September 18, 2009 in the Highland Park Conference Room.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

RFP for Big Rig Towing Services

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure Big Rig Towing Services for the Metro Freeway Service Patrol Program. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 27, 2009 until November 20, 2009.

This procurement will continue the existing I-710 Big Rig Program and provide the same service for the SR-91, Riverside Freeway.  

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by W. T. (Ted) Sparkuhl, Senior Contracts Administrator, at (213) 922-7399.

RFP for Technical Services for Fixed Route Service

Procurement will release an RFP next week for technical services to monitor and measure compliance with Metro’s Standard Operating Procedures for our fixed route service. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 26, 2009 through October 13, 2009.

The contractor will assess and report on Metro bus operator performance and behavior in meeting customer expectations, complying with the mandates of Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and delivering courteous and reliable service to customers with an emphasis on those individuals with disabilities. The assessment report will be utilized by staff to respond to the motion by Directors Antonovich, Molina, Ridley-Thomas, Dubois and Knabe which was approved at the June 25, 2009, Board Meeting (item 68).

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Samira Baghdikian, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1033.

IFB to Construct Division 21 Body Shop

Procurement will release an IFB next week to construct the Division 21 Body Shop. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 25, 2009 through November 16, 2009.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Joe O’Donnell, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7231.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting with U.S. Representatives Henry Waxman, David Dreier and Lucille Roybal-Allard. I will also be attending a graduation ceremony here at Metro to recognize and congratulate our newest mechanics who have completed 18 months of Mechanic-C OJT training. I will also be joining Supervisor Ridley-Thomas at a media briefing to discuss the Crenshaw Transit Corridor Project and I will be attending the TCAP Internship Farewell Ceremony to congratulate students from East Los Angeles College who have completed their internship here at Metro. 
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